Dr. Don Carlos Peete Argyle Building Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Don.

I am sending you the statistics that were made by Nathan Sinai in Harper's of October, 1941. His discussion was on "Physical Fitness and the Draft". I am sending you these comparative figures and I am sure that these which I am sending along will be valuable for any introduction that you may care to make.

I am hurrying this letter along endeavoring to get to basketball practise, but wanted to send it to you at the earliest possible moment so that you may make use of it. I do want you to know how very much we enjoyed having the entire Peete family down with us. I got a lot of things done this Sunday, but not as many as I had hoped.

Mrs. Allen is coming home tomorrow evening. She is getting in, I believe, at 6:05. I do not have her letter with me, but Mary's going to drive her over from Anchorage. Since I have a speech to make at an engineering banquet at 6:30, I will have to get Isabel to drive up for her. Milton, of course, will have his basketball practise, so we'll get Isabel to do the family honors and responsibilities.

Give our love to the entire Peete family.

Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach